
MEADVIEW MONITOR                           MARCH/APRIL, 2015 

1 

 www.mca-az.com 

MEADVIEW CIVIC ASSOCIATION 

 

PHOTOGRAPH BY LORI ROLL 

“CHAMMIE UNDER THE RAINBOW” 

Editor: Edie Needham THE COMMUNITY PLANNED FOR YOUR FUTURE 

MEADVIEW MONITOR 



MEADVIEW MONITOR                           MARCH/APRIL, 2015 

2 

DISCLAIMER:   

The Meadview Monitor is an official publication of the 

Meadview Civic Association (MCA), ( a membership 

association), P.O. Box 217, Meadview, AZ 86444. 

(928) 564-2313, Fax (928) 564-2520, or email: 

mca@citlink.net (please put “Meadview Monitor” in 

the subject line.) Notice in the Meadview Monitor is 

official notice of any and all proceedings of the MCA. 

Submissions become the property of The Meadview 

Monitor. We will not publish any letters or ads that are 

unsuitable for this newsletter or for which the MCA be 

held liable. The Board of Governors will make the final 

decisions on those letters, ads and/or articles that are 

printed. All articles must have a by-line. All letters 

must have a name and a traceable address. 

WEBSITE: www.mca-az.com 
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2015 ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

AND ELECTION 

MAY 23, 2015 AT 10:00 AM 

PRESIDENT’S LETTER 

March/April 2015 

We are nearing the end of the term for the 2014/2015 year and our 2015 Election will 

be on May 25
th
, 2015. We have two positions open on the Board of Governors, which 

we will need to fill, in order to continue with our seven-member Board. To date, we 

only have one applicant for one of those positions. However, keep in mind, that we 

may also accept nominations from the floor at the membership meeting on May 23
rd

. 

The nominee must be a MCA member, a full-time resident, in good standing, for at 

least a full year. 

In addition, we will be presenting a By-Law change. The last dues increase for the 

MCA was in 1988, and in those 17 years, the cost of maintaining our facilities had 

increased exponentially. An increase is absolutely necessary to continue to maintain 

our facility and provide for the use and enjoyment of our members. 

Therefore, the proposal will be: 

   The Annual Assessment shall be increased   

 from $35 per year, per lot, to $40 per year, per lot. 

Please remember to vote on May 23
rd

 or request an absentee ballot from the MCA 

office. 

Our wonderful “pot luck” volunteers have submitted their menu schedule for this 

coming year. You can find a copy of that menu in this issue of the Monitor.  

We are moving forward with our plans for installing the new air conditioning unit and 

removing the current,  obsolete “swamp” cooling system. This change should help us 

be more energy efficient. Currently, the condensation from that cooling system poses 

a safety hazard and will be eliminated. 

As always, thank you for the opportunity to represent you and thank you for “your” 

continued support and confidence in us. 

 

Respectfully Your,  

Frank Eakins               

President 
Polls open following the conclusion of the 

meeting and close at 2:00 p.m. 
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I. Candidate Eligibility:     

 A slate of candidates, all of whom are members in good 

standing of the Meadview Civic Association, shall be selected 

by a nominating committee. The consent of all candidates 

shall be obtained before placing their names on the ballot. At 

the annual meeting a member present may nominate a 

member for the Board of Governors. No write-in candidates 

shall be accepted unless nominated at the annual meeting. 

No member nominated at the annual meeting shall be 

considered unless the candidate consents to serve if elected. 

The presiding officer shall limit nominating speeches from the 

floor to one (1) minute each. 

II. Who May Vote:     

 Only members in good standing will be eligible to vote.  

To be a member in good standing means that all association 

assessments on lots being voted, have been paid in full by 2 

P.M., THE FRIDAY PRIOR TO THE ANNUAL MEETING. 

III. Voting Eligibility:      

 A person eligible to vote in this election must be the 

owner or co-owner of Meadview property which is presently 

being assessed by the Association.   

 One vote only may be cast for each lot so assessed. 

Where a lot or lots are owned by one or more persons, only 

one of the persons named as co-owner may vote for any one 

lot. Only one vote per lot is allowed.       

 You may vote by absentee ballot if unable to attend the 

meeting. You must request your absentee ballot from the 

Secretary of the Board. Carefully follow the instructions sent 

with your ballot(s) and return to the Secretary. ABSENTEE 

BALLOTS MUST BE RECEIVED BY THE SECRETARY OF 

THE ASSOCIATION RECEIVED BY THE CLOSE OF THE 

LAST BUSINESS DAY PRIOR TO THE ANNUAL MEETING. 

IV. Verification of Voting Eligibility:   

 Each prospective voter will be required to present proper 

identification prior to receiving the ballot(s) for voting. 

Association records will be checked to verify that such person 

is a member in good standing. Each prospective voter will 

then be given the specified number of ballots, one for each 

member lot, and will then cast his/her ballot(s) immediately 

after verification.     

 Voting hours shall be from the conclusion of the annual 

meeting to 2:00 p.m.    

 There shall be no electioneering within one hundred  

(100) yards of the polling place. 

V. Ballots for Voting: Subsequent to verification of eligibility 

to vote, members will be given one (1) ballot for each lot for 

which he/she is authorized to cast a vote. Members, after 

verification of eligibility to vote, and receiving the ballot(s)  

shall proceed to vote and deposit said ballot(s) in the ballot 

box within ten (10) minutes. A member voting for more than 

ten (10) ballots shall have multiples of ten (10) minutes for 

each ten (10) ballots being voted. 

VI. Voting Procedures:     

 A. In accordance with the desires of the majority of 

the Association members as expressed at the May 28, 1988 

meeting and at the prerogative of the present Board of 

Governors as authorized in Article III, Section I of the By-Laws 

of the Association, the number of persons to sit on the Board 

of Governors shall be seven (7).   

 B. Place an “ X”  in the box beside the name of each 

candidate you wish to vote for. On all propositions, place an 

“X” in the appropriate box. On all proposed By-Laws changes 

mark an “X” in the appropriate box.   

 C. Fold your ballot and deposit in the ballot box 

provided. NOTE: Voting for more candidates than seats 

available will invalidate the ballot. 

VII. Ballot Counting:     

 A. After all the ballots have been cast, the Election 

Committee will open the ballot box and proceed to count and 

record the votes.     

 B. To verify proper performance in all aspects of the 

election, the election will be monitored by appointed 

Association members. 

VIII. Installation of Officers:    

 A. Immediately after the determination of names of 

the winning candidates, the newly elected members will 

assume their positions on the Board.    

 B. In accordance with Article III of the Association By

-Laws, the Board members will be elect executive officers 

from their owns ranks. The executive officers of the 

Association shall be President, Vice-President, Secretary, 

Assistant Secretary, Treasurer, and Assistant Treasurer. 

 C. This Board of Governors shall manage and control 

the business affairs of the Association in accordance with the 

terms and conditions of the Articles of Incorporation and the 

By-Laws of the Association. 

IX. Voting by Absentee Ballot:   

 Members can request an absentee ballot, one for each lot 

on which an assessment is paid, which will list the slate of 

candidate dates, Propositions, and the proposed By-Law 

changes. The request form for absentee ballots should be 

filled in and mailed to:        

 Secretary       

 Meadview Civic Association               

 P.O. Box 217        

 Meadview, AZ 86444   

 Upon receipt of the request form, eligibility and number of 

votes entitled to be cast will be determined. The ballot(s) will 

be mailed to the requester with a return envelope addressed 

to the Secretary of the Board. After indicating your choice of 

candidates and By-Law changes, seal the ballot(s) in the 

envelope addressed to the Secretary. Walk-in Absentee 

ballots will be accepted until, 2 P.M., THE FRIDAY PRIOR TO 

THE ANNUAL MEETING. Absentee Ballots received after 

THE FRIDAY PRIOR TO THE ANNUAL MEETING mail pick-

up, will be invalid.     

 Upon receipt the sealed envelope with the absentee 

ballot showing the Bar Code of the voter shall be logged in 

and placed in a locked ballot box. On election Day, the 

Election Committee will remove the ballot from the envelope 

for counting purposes. 

Special Notice to ALL MCA Members Legal Notice of Election 
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ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING AND ELECTION DAY 

AT THE MEADVIEW CIVIC ASSOCIATION 

MAY 23, 2015 AT 9:00 A.M. 

             BRING PHOTO I.D.      

       AND                              

KEY CARD SO YOU CAN VOTE 

 

        IF YOU ARE A FULL-TIME RESIDENT    

               AND WILL BE OUT OF TOWN,     

   ABSENTEE BALLOT(S) WILL BE AVAILABLE   

    AT THE MCA OFFICE BEGINNING    

 MARCH 25, 2015 

  

 CUT HERE:     I    

 

   REQUEST FOR ABSENTEE BALLOT(S)                       

FOR THE 2015 ANNUAL ELECTION 

  MAILTO: SECRETARY OF THE BOARD     

     P.O. BOX 217            

MEADVIEW, AZ 86444 

 

NAME: ____________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS: _________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________ 

LOT(S) #: __________________________________________________ 
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Cloyd Moody 

I can hardly believe that it has been two years since being elected to 

serve our Board of Governors at the MCA, it has been an honor and a 

privilege to represent our membership in this capacity. In 2013 when we 

took office, the MCA was fraught with a host of issues, but when seven 

people from varied backgrounds put their collective heads together, and 

take them on, one by one, it’s amazing what can be accomplished. We 

are constantly challenged with new problems to address.          

I personally subscribe to the old “KISS” principle, you know “Keep it 

simple stupid”, and don’t waste time trying to fix things that are not 

broken.                 

I would be honored to serve again, representing our membership. 

Respectfully Yours,                 

Cloyd Moody 

MCA POTLUCKS  2015 

JAN 24
TH 

 @ 10:00 AM 

FEB 28
TH

  @ 3:00 PM 

MAR 28
TH

 @ 3:00 PM 

APR 25
TH

  @ 10:00 AM 

MAY 23
RD

  @ 2:00 PM 

JUNE 27
TH

 @ 5:30 PM  

JULY 4
TH     

@ 2:00 PM 

AUG 22
ND   

@ 5:30 PM 

SEPT 26
TH

 @ 10:00 AM 

OCT 24
TH

   @ 5:30 PM 

NOV 26
TH

   @ 2:00 PM 

DECEMBER 

Breakfast Brunch 

Italian        

Corned Beef & Cabbage 

Breakfast Brunch 

Hamburger & Hot Dog 

Taco Bar 

Ice Cream Social (Held 1
st
 Sat of month 

of July) 

Asian Cuisine 

Breakfast Brunch 

Baked Potato Bar 

Thanksgiving Feast (Held on Turkey Day) 

NO POTLUCK 



MEADVIEW MONITOR                           MARCH/APRIL, 2015 

7 

QUAIL 

We would like to thank the community for their support with the ornament voting contest 

and the purchases of the See’s Candy. We would also like to thank Nancy Kastor and Bob 

Brady for their hard work selling the See’s Candy. 

The money collected is for our  Scholarship Fund. Quail gives anywhere from six to twelve 

scholarships per year. 

During the January meeting, we had a presentation from Diana Moyes, a proud mom of a 

wounded warrior. A donation was made to the Wounded Warrior Foundation. 

Our meeting are fun and informative. Everyone is invited to attend. 

EXPLORERS/OVER  

the HILL HIKERS 
By Suzann Newell 

Good hiking weather and the Over the Hill Hikers took advantage of it. The hike to the Turtle Rock 

Sink Hole had 10 walking the canyon and peering into the huge ole. Thirteen drove the Buck ‘n 

Doe Road to Peach Springs to eat lunch at the Hualapai Lodge. Love those Hualapai Tacos. No 

snow, but we were too early for the phlox and flax to be blooming and the Cliff Rose still had their 

feathery seed on the branches. We’ll have to that road again in late Spring. The hike to the 

Breachner cabin had to be cancelled on account of the rain and mud, but we will set a date again 

after the rains quit. A large hiking group drove across Hoover Dam Bridge and then hiked the four 

miles (?) through the five train tunnels. The hike was easy, the scenery was great and the day 

was perfect for hiking. The train tunnels were built to haul pipes, gravel and rock, and cement to 

build the Boulder Dam (the name was changed a few years after it was finished in 1936). The tun-

nels are huge, the tracks have been removed, but the many information kiosks tell the story very 

well. 

We have two trips planned for late February, to Eldorado Canyon/Chalcedony Wash which will 

take us to the Colorado River and another trip west of Dolan Springs to Taylor Mountain to visit 

the cave home of the Taylor family. A many roomed home with all of the modern amenities. An-

other trip suggested is a drive to Keyhole Canyon south on 95 then 15 miles beyond the turn off 

to Nelson and Eldorado Canyon. The rocks have petroglyphs and pictograms. No date has been 

set yet. That and other hikes and trips will be set at our regular meeting, Feb. 11. 

You are welcome to join us. Our regular meetings are the 2nd Wednesday of each month, except 

July and August, in the Auditorium. The meetings start at 6:30 p.m. 
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A BIMONTHLY PUBLICATION 

ADVERTISEMENT RATES PER ISSUE 

AND ANNUALLY 

Business Card - $6 per issue or $36 per year. 

1/4 Page - $10 per issue or $60 per year. 

Half Page - $20 per issue or $120 per year. 

Full Page - $40 per issue or $240 per year. 

Please make check payable to Meadview Civic 

Association, Place your ad with payment in the 

mail to: P.O. 217 Meadview, AZ 86444. 

The MCA  reserves the right to edit or refuse ads 

or submissions. 

Sorry, no refunds for cancellations. 

NOTE: All ads must be paid in advance. 

As a courtesy to our advertisers we will include 

your advertisement on a business with a link to 

your website. 

ALL QUEEN SIZE BEDS 

REFRIGERATORS      

COLOR TV     

NEW UNITS            

LARGE ROOMS       

AIR CONDITIONING 

 Meadview Lake Motel         
WHERE LAKE MEAD MEETS THE GRAND 

      CANYON  

  (928) 564-2343 

OWNER - VIRGINIA PAGANO 

MANAGER -  MARY ALLSMAN 

30205 N. ESCALANTE BLVD           

MEADVIEW, AZ 86444 

POT LUCK NEWS 

The Breakfast Brunch we had in January was 

accepted very good. There were about 45 people 

that showed up. We will be having another one in 

April. 

March will be CORNED BEEF AND CABBAGE. 

We will supply the corned beef and cabbage and 

everyone is asked to bring a dish to pass or 

dessert. This will be at 3 p.m. 

Please sign in the Office or call and ask the girls 

to sign you up and what you will be bringing. 

Thank you for your support!            

The Potluck Group 

UPCOMING EVENTS  

FOR 2015                

February 14th,     

Valentines Day Party                

March 17th, St. Patrick’s 

Day Karaoke Party        

May 2nd, Cinco De Mayo Weekend Band Party   

May 23rd, Memorial Day Weekend Band Party   

July 3rd, 4th of July Weekend Band Party          

July 4th, 4th of July Weekend Band Party       

August 8th, Summer Karaoke Party          

September 5th, Labor Day Band Party            

October 31st, Halloween Costume Party   

November 13th, Thanksgiving Pot Luck Dinner 

December 12th, Christmas Sweater Karaoke Party 

December 31st, New Years Eve Band Party 

290 E. Meadview Blvd, Meadview, AZ 86444  

(928) 564-2100 

The Proposition will be for a $5 increase. 

             The Annual Assessment shall be increased                    

from $35 per year, per lot to $40 per year, per lot. 
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Events Calendars 

Mondays Tuesdays Wednesdays Thursdays Fridays 

Body        

Conditioning 

8 am 

Meets in Auditorium 

Quail 

10 am 

3rd Tues. of each 

month 

Meets in Auditorium 

Body               

Conditioning 

8 am 

Meets in Auditorium 

C.O.M. 

10 am 

1st Thurs. of each 

month.  

Dark June, July          

& August! 

Body         

Conditioning 

8 am 

Meets in Auditorium 

Splash Dance 

9 am 

Meets in Pool 

SUMMER ONLY! 

Crafty   

Ladies 

1 pm 

Meets in Classroom 

Splash Dance 

9 am 

Meets in Pool 

SUMMER ONLY! 

Red Hat       

Society 

10 am 

3rd Thurs. each month 

Meets in Auditorium 

Splash Dance 

9 am 

Meets in Pool 

SUMMER ONLY! 

Sit & be fit 

10:15 am 

 

Meets in Auditorium 

Bingo 

6:30 pm 

Dark June, July & 

August 

Meets in Auditorium 

Sit & be fit 

10:15 am 

 

Meets in Auditorium 

 Sit & be fit 

10:15 am 

 

Meets in Auditorium 

End of the 

Line Dancers 

6 pm 

Meets in Auditorium 

Starts October 13th 

 Explorers 

6:30 pm 

2nd Wed. of each month 

Meets in Auditorium 

 Bingo 

1 pm             
Dark June, July         

& August  

Meets in Auditorium 

JOIN US FOR SPLASH DANCE OR A COOL SWIM WHENEVER YOU PLEASE! 

REFER TO PAGE 6 OF THIS ISSUE FOR THE 2015 POTLUCK SCHEDULE! 

These functions & times may change, but if you have questions, please check with each 

group. 

The Blast From the Past article titled First Outdoor Barbeque Huge Success will 

be featured in the May/June 2015 issue. 
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COM 

REVIEW OF COM MEETINGS OF JANUARY/FEBRUARY 

Winter was still with us but January 8
th
 was sunny and warm and many turned out to listen to the 

four Health speakers. Cindy Vawter, Director of the Volunteers of the KRMC Hospice House, 

provided much information about the facility and about the volunteers from our community. Her 

husband, Don Vawter, is vice-chairman of the KRMC  Board and discussed remodeling plans for the 

hospital, the newly appointed head of the head of the Heart Department at KRMC, and stressed the 

fact that the Kingman Hospital was the second hospital in the U.S. to be accepted as an affiliate of 

Mayo Clinic. 

The third speaker was Kristen Harper, who detailed the many foods we think of as Health Foods that 

really aren’t all that healthy. Judy Adcox, FNP of the South Cove Clinic in Meadview, listed the many 

tests we should be asking our medical providers to set up for us. 

The new COM officers for 2015 were introduced: Karen Stacy, Vice President and program 

chairman; Kayla Crowe, secretary; Tom O’Keeffe, treasurer; Cindy Kohoe, assistant secretary and 

hostess with Carol Keller; Anthony Carter, greeter and Group Organizer; Adrienne O’Keeffe, editor 

of Community News with Jonathan Kiser as assistant editor; Jan Beckett, assistant treasurer; Carl 

Stacy Lead for large Trash Pick-up and Suzann Newell as President. 

The February 5
th
 program was a very interesting history of our Grapevine Mesa area. Brenda 

Stockbridge recounted some of the many stories her grandfather, C.E. ‘Choc’ Hamilton had told her 

of life as a cowboy, lumberman and minor during the ‘20’s, ‘30’s and ‘40’s. Choc worked on the 

Diamond Bar Ranch, owned by Tap Duncan, and he met and knew the famous and infamous who 

visited the ranch from time to time: Will James, the writer and cartoonist was one of the famous; 

Black Jack Ketchum was one of the infamous. 

A second speaker, Carrie Wostal, a BLM Law Ranger, told us what a BLM Law Ranger duties are 

and how we could help her. One of the duties is the illegal desert dump sites we find in our area. 

She gave us a number to her dispatch that we could use when we find one of those illegal sites. Call 

899-637-9152 to report a sighting of an illegal dump. 

Supervisor Jean Bishop passed around a plan for the building of a new Court House in Kingman. 

The old Court house will be kept, with some upgrades that could include room for the Grand Jury 

Court. The new 4 storied Court House will be built to the east and another building housing offices 

will be added to the west. Bishop added a Chloride story about Black Jack Ketchum that brought 

loud chuckling from the audience. 

COM will join the Chamber’s Boat the Lake festival parade on May 16
th
. Mark your May calendar 

and plan to come out for the fun and food. A moment of silence was observed for the passing of 

three well known and loved residents: Lois Cloutier who for over 20 years cooked for her family café, 

Ken’s Pizza; Pinkey Elliott, Meadview Station Librarian for 17 years, Former member of the MCA 

Board and Grapevine Mesa Fire Board; Barbie McGlasson, master blue-ribbon baker who provided 

delicious and beautifully decorated items for every party and luncheon for many years. Our 

condolences to the husbands, Lee, Cecil and Garry, their families and their many friends. 
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PLEASE LET US KNOW WHEN YOU MOVE!! 

WE NEED YOUR NEW ADDRESS!! 

 

We have provided an address update form on 

the last page of this Meadview Monitor issue. 

Just fill it out and mail it to us. 

ATTENTION!!! 

On the second Saturday of every month the 

MCA holds a Member’s Meeting available to 

all MCA members.    

 Please come join us and join in on 

        the meeting.  

      REMEMBER -        

The Second Saturday of Every Month at         

9:00 a.m. 

TAD’S AUTO & MARINE SERVICE & REPAIR    TAD’S BOAT & RV STORAGE 

ASE Certified Mechanic         Covered and Uncovered 

A/C Tune ups             24 ft. TO 36 ft. Covered 

Brakes -  Suspension               ANY SIZE Uncovered 

Computer Diagnostics             24-Hour Access  

Gate Code to Entry  

27070 N. PIERCE FERRY ROAD 

MEADVIEW, AZ 86444 

1-928-564-2855 

LIBRARY NEWS        By Chris Selinsky 

 Most of you have probably heard that our Librarian, Pinkey, in Meadview has 

passed away and she will be greatly missed. For now, different librarian assistants 

from Kingman are helping us until someone else is hired. When you stop by, say hi. 

We appreciate your patience if some of your book orders got mixed up. Also, we 

have temporarily changed the times for many of our Friends, craft, and book 

discussion meetings. 

 The next book will be on March 12
th
 at 1:00 p.m. The Professor and the 

Madam, by Simon Winchester is already becoming controversial and 

questionable. On March 14
th
 at the craft fair, The Friends of the Meadview Library 

will be selling various items and raffle tickets for a cute love bench that the children 

enjoy sitting on. The drawing for the bench won’t be until April. 

 The next Friends meeting will be on March 21
st
 at 10:00 a.m. Please join us 

and we welcome any new ideas or projects you may have that will promote literacy. 
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FRIENDS of the JOSHUA TREE FOREST 

We are having a ‘Friends of Joshua Forest’ members meeting and another tour of the Forest 9:00 a.m., April 

4th at the MCA. The tour of the forest will be immediately following the meeting. 

Our Joshua  Forest and Meadview were truly and outstanding area to see a variety of birds. Sharon Baur, 

lead a group bird count on the February 14th. The forest was exploding with blossoms and birds. Total 

number of birds counted 151. 

 

Female Phainopepla 

Scrub Jay 

Marion & Pauline, in the NNL Species counted was 16:  

 Raven    

 White Crowned Sparrow 

 House Sparrow 

 Eurasian Dove (invasive) 

 House Finch   

 Gambrel Quail  

 Phainopepla   

 European Starling (invasive) 

 Verdin    

 Turkey Vulture  

 Curved Bill Thrasher  

 Lesser Goldfinch 

 Say’s Phoebe  

 Scrub Jay  

 Cactus Wren  

 Loggerhead Shrike 

The Great Backyard Bird Count (GBBC) is an annual four-day event that engages bird watchers of all ages in 

counting birds to create a real-time snapshot of bird populations. Participants are asked to count birds for as 

little as 15 minutes (or as long as they wish) on one or more days of the event and report their sightings 

online at www.birdcount.org. Anyone can take part in the Great Backyard Bird Count, from the beginning bird 

watchers to experts, and you can now participate from anywhere in the world! Check out GBBC website:           

http://birds.audubon.org/great-backyard-bird-count. 

Charlyne Farris      

Friends of the Joshua Tree Forest 

Check out our website 

www.joshuatreeforest.org 
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MEADVIEW COMMUNITY CHURCH 

This is our regular schedule of services:             

Sunday:  Sunday School at 9:45 and Morning 

Worship at 10:45 with the observance of Holy 

Communion the first Sunday of each month.  

Wednesday: Midweek Bible Study & Pray 

Service at 6:30 p.m.       

Friday: Choir Practice at 6:00.             

Activities for March:           

Men’s Breakfast will take place on Tuesday, 

March 10th at 8:00 a.m.             

Our monthly potluck lunch follows the morning 

worship service on March 15.  

An Easter Cantata will be preformed by the 

Community Choir at 6:00 p.m. on the evening of 

Palm Sunday, March 29.   Cookies and punch/

coffee will be served after the cantata.       

Activities for April:          

Easter Sunday is April 5, 2015. Sunrise Service 

will be held at the Overlook as the sun peaks over 

the cliffs. Check for the time at a later date.  There 

will be a continental breakfast after the service.        

NO Sunday school on Easter Sunday.      

10:45 Service.  An Easter Potluck  dinner will 

follow the service.              

NO monthly potluck dinner will be held on the 

3rd Sunday this month.           

Mens’ breakfast will take place on Tuesday, 

April 14, 2015 at 8:00.             

We want all of our friends and neighbors to know 

that they are always welcome to worship with us at 

Meadview Community Church.   

Pastor John Mulvihill 

564-2411 

MEADVIEW BAPTIST CHURCH 

 We had a wonderful time at the Valentine’s Day breakfast. The breakfast was followed by a video 

by Christian comedian Dennis Swanberg. Through our getting a new perspective and understanding of 

Mary, Martha and Lazarus, we were able to do so with periods of laughter.              

 The Women’s Luncheon put on by our ladies was very enjoyable. The tables had a Valentine’s 

Day décor. The theme was “Love, God’s Love” with the key verse John 3:16.   

 One of our major events of the year, the All-Day Sing on Holy Mountain, will be May 2. Headliners 

will be Wade Hammond, a Nashville Christian recording artist and Joey Russell, a country and Christian 

recording known as the “Silver State Cowboy” from Las Vegas.              

 Wade Hammond within 8 months on the official Power Source Inspirational Country Music Charts 

earned two number one hits: “Bitter Harvest” (Jul 2012) and “I’ll Stand Up For the Cross” (Mar  2013) Joey 

Russell’s “SINGLE “Point The Way” charted at #39 on the Inspirational Charts in May 2014 and another 

Single “Always Say Grace” charts at # 26 in the December, 2014           

 Music will be from 9:00 a.m. until 3:00 p.m. on Saturday the 2nd on Holy Mountain. Joey Russell 

will be also singing on Sunday May 3 music will be from 10:00 a.m. until 12:00 p.m. at the church and 

Wade Hammond will be singing at a Sunday afternoon concert at 2:00pm.       

     Phone number: 928-564-2341 

 Meadview Baptist Church lost a very special person last month, Barbie 

McGlasson. She lit up the building when she entered our church. She’d always sit in 

the front row and give her full attention. When it was her turn to teach Children’s 

Church and the special music was over, she’d stand up and the kids would run up to 

her and follow her like a mother duck and her happy little ducklings. Barbie, you will be 

missed so much by all of us.   


